
2nd March 2018 - Term 1 Week 5 



  11yrs 12/13yrs 14/15yrs 16/17yrs 

BOYS   Hugh Corcoran – 2nd 
James Crisp – 10th 
Harrison Crisp – 12th 
Lachie Nixon – 13th 
James Boswell – 17th 
Liam Leahy – 23rd 
Carter Dale – 26th 
  

James Haberecht – 11th 
Callum Johnson – 13th 
Oli Manson – 14th 
Tom Scott – 17th 

Noah Lamrock – 1st 

GIRLS Lola Manson – 8th Ella Lamrock – 2nd -3rd 

female overall 
Claire Mansfield – 3rd 
Claudia Francis – 6th 
Claire Scott- 11th 
Claudia Johnston – 12th 
Chloe Eccleston – 15th 

Caitlyn Broadfoot – 3rd Brittany Boswell – 
5th 
Erin Gates – 8th 

Amy Hooper -2nd 
Lucy Johnston – 3rd 
Taylah Fanning – 5th 
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Orange High School this week has started hosting our sister school Ushiku Eishin High 

School. Our assembly on Monday had all students introduce themselves and it was amazing 

to see how excited they all were to experience the Australian culture. Students at OHS gave 

the Acknowledgement of Country in Japanese and their pronunciation was excellent.  

The highlight of my week was to see our OHS basketballers enjoying  a friendly competition 

with the Ushiku Eishen students at lunchtimes. The basketball courts have certainly seen 

our students not only enjoy some friendly competition, but also get in a little training for 

Astley Cup.   

I would like to acknowledge the dedication of Mrs Pirie, Ms Hurford and Mr Paine. Their               

leadership has made our Sister School visit run seamlessly and has ensured that they have a 

memorable visit. Thank you to the OHS families for hosting Japanese billets, they were all 

very excited to be part of your family.  

Congratulations to Millie Martin who placed first in the Junior Section of the Ushiku Cup 

Speech Contest. Certificates of Achievement were awarded to Ellie Giger,                             

Charlotte Balcomb and Georgia Beattie.  

Congratulations also to all students who represented Orange High at the Orange Running           

Festival. Well done to Noah Lamrock, who came first in the 16/17 years age group.  

Finally, congratulations to the Cattle Team who were in Canberra representing the school 

and came home with many prizes. A big thank you to the staff who went away with the  

students and certainly enjoyed working as a team and are now preparing for the Royal 

Bathurst Show.  

Six of our students attended this year’s Western Music Band Camp . Congratulations to          

Matthew Baines, who was nominated for the Junior and Senior State Wind Ensemble.        

Furthermore, congratulations to Aaron Driver, Olivia Maksymczuk, Caitlin Size and               

Eric Driver who were nominated for the Senior State Ensemble.  

Well done to the OHS Triathlon Team which travelled to Penrith to compete this week. Sixty 

four students enjoyed the experience and they look forward to representing the school in 

the future.  

Reflecting on the term thus far, Orange High School provides many learning opportunities        

beyond the classroom and encourages all students to explore who they are and challenge          

themselves to set goals and work hard to achieve them. I am proud of all students at OHS 

who have worked with others in different year groups, forming potentially life-long             

friendships.  

Students at OHS this week have certainly reflected on and demonstrated the words on our 

Woodward Street Inspiration board ‘No one ever made a difference by being like everyone 

else’. I look forward to continuing to lead staff to ensure that every child at Orange High 

School is known and cared for, fostering an environment where students are encouraged to 

be an individual.  

 

Helene Hamilton 

Principal (Relieving) 



Last week the Orange High Cattle Team exhibited cattle at the Canberra Royal Show. The show was a tremendous success and 
the team should be proud of their efforts.  
Thanks to all who made this show possible, including John Lindsay for driving the bus and being the second pair of eyes, Jason 
Vials and Monreith Galloways for their ongoing support and supply of cattle.  
 
Grand Champion Galloway Bull – Elm Park Montgomery. Owned and bred by Orange High School.  
Champion Senior Female Galloway – Monreith Josephine.  
Reserve Champion Junior Female – Monreith Miranda.    
Alex Sinclair – 2nd Junior Judging 15 years.  
 
Junior judging involves the students placing four animals in the same order as the over judge and then justifying their              
reasoning in an oral presentation. Alex was selected out of more than 50 students to present his placings. He did an awesome 
job speaking confidently and clearly. The team also participated in calf capers. This is where all our crazy, artistic talents are put 
to the test in a calf dress up competition.  
 
As always, the team is already looking forward to next year.  2019 will be a huge year for all Galloway exhibitors at Canberra 
Royal as the Galloway family is feature breed. This will include Galloways, Belted Galloways, White Galloways, Miniature Gallo-
ways and Minatare Belted Galloways. We have already been approached by a number of cattle studs requesting our assistance 
with cattle preparation and exhibiting. This is testament to the amazing job our team does and the partnerships we have devel-
oped with other cattle exhibitors over the years.  
 
The Orange High Cattle team will now go on to Royal Bathurst show in week 11 Friday 13th Sunday 1th April and Orange Show 
(Last weekend of term 1 school holidays) Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th April.   



The following students attended Western Music Camp during week 4 

   
Matthew Baines received a nomination for Junior and Senior State Wind Ensemble.  
Aaron, Olivia, Caitlin and Eric received nomination for Senior State Wind Ensemble. 

Eric  
Driver 

Matthew  
Baines 

Ben  
Hoskins-Murphy 

Eric 
Driver 

Caitlin 
Size 

Olivia 
Maksymczuk 



The winners of the PBL draw for week 5 are: 
Isabella Webster - Yr 7 
Summer Gillespie - Yr 7 
Ada Gilbody - Yr 7 
Sam Wilson - Yr 7 
Jade O'Connor - Yr 7 
Sam O'Halloran - Yr 7 
Gemma Gosper - Yr 7 
Georgia Larkin - Yr 7 
Martha Fredrikson - Yr 10 
Lachlan Fenmor - Yr 12 
 
Congratulations! Please see Mrs Rogan to collect your $10 Canteen Voucher. 
 
The Student of the Week recipients for week 5 are: 
Sienna Neilson - Yr 8 
Thomas Bargwanna - Yr 11 
Congratulations and please see Mrs Rogan to collect your prize. 

Are you in Year 11? 

The Rotary Adventure in Citizenship program will be held from Saturday 5th May to Saturday 12 May 2018 
Applications are now open and close on Friday 6th April 2018, or earlier if all places have been filled. 

The cost of this special experience is $1,200.00.  
Don’t let this figure deter you, talk to the youth director of the Rotary Club of Orange-North, as we may be able to help you. 

Contact Peter Gilbank on 0429 159 200 
We look forward to hearing from you. 

Rotary Adventure in Citizenship (RAIC) is an intensive and fun filled week-long program to help prepare young 

adults for full participation as citizens of Australia. 

Each year around 35 Year 11 students (the delegates) are sent by their local Rotary clubs to Canberra. They are 

taken out of their comfort zones, into new places, set amongst new faces and asked to do new things. 

For a week, RAIC put the delegates “inside” Canberra 

Run in in partnership with the Parliamentary Education Office, the delegates are immersed behind the scenes in 

Parliament House. They view Parliament in action, including the Budget speech and Question Time, meet their 

Federal member of Parliament and Press Gallery journalists. Through role play, delegates participate in               

law-making debates and explore the functions of the Parliament. 

One of the highlights is having morning tea with the President of the Senate and the Speaker of the House of    

Representatives. 

Most importantly, they meet and make friends with young people from all over Australia. Delegates from                  

previous years have said this is one of the highlights of the RAIC program. 



A link for applications: 

http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/8281168/8287441/high_achivers_letter.pdf  

SAVE THE DATE: 

Years 7 and 11  

Parent Teacher Night  

is on Monday, 19th March 
from 4-7pm.  

http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/8281168/8287441/high_achivers_letter.pdf


Drum Lessons 
Now held at Orange High School 

with Gerard Noonan. 
(CPM III Honours) 

Beginners to advanced level.  
Technique & reading in all genres.  

Enquiries: 
0408 622 819. 


